TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 1st September 2014
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Paul Reyner


Councillor Adrian Foulkes

Councillor Ruth Crompton

Clerk Adele Waddington 


Councillor Seb Wilcock
Apologies

Councillor Karen Plumb, Councillor Beverley Robinson, Councillor Steven Wilcock, Councillor Chris Taylor
Also Present

PCSO Trish Thompson, CCllr Paul White, John Riley
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 7th July 2014 were approved.  Proposed by Cllr Reyner, seconded by Cllr Foulkes
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters

I was reported that a cat flap was removed from a property to gain access but the intruder was disturbed, a car was entered on Hall Meadows and property was stolen, a bicycle has been taken from The Old Vicarage, 2 sheds have been broken into at Bough Gap.  3 vehicles have been broken into around Cotton Tree and Winewall.  PCSO Thompson reported that a prolific offender has been arrested due to the swift action of a resident.  There has been criminal damage to a car on Clifton Street, and a porch window has been broken on Cotton Tree Lane.
PCSO Thompson advised that the ‘sheep killer’ has been identified and is being pursued.

PCSO Thompson has received the funding money for the data tagging, but it has not been carried out yet; it is happening on Trawden Recreation Ground some time in September, and they will pay 50% towards the cost.

PSCO Thompson asked whether the Parish Council would fund some shed alarms which are given out to people who have had sheds and outbuildings broken into.  They are £5 each, and Cllr Foulkes proposed a donation of £50, seconded by Cllr Hartley, all in favour.

Cllr Foulkes asked PCSO Thompson to keep a look out for a black BMW that is parking on the pavement outside the Chinese at Cotton Tree.  It is causing an obstruction to passing vehicles and people cannot use the pavement.
PCSO Thompson left the meeting at 7.15pm
CCllr Paul White

CCllr White has received an e-mail from a resident of Trawden Road raising several issues.  She is concerned that the footpath between Skipton Road and Bright Street is a mess.  LC have inspected it and deem it suitable for use.  There have been no accidents or injuries on this path over the last 5 years
The railings on the land used be LCC on Skipton Road are a mess – a request for them to be tidied has been sent in
She is concerned at how often the bridges in Trawden are checked.  The one near to her property was last checked in November 2012 and deemed ‘very good’

A resident of Weavers court has approached CCllr White asking if white lines could be painted on the parking area across as people are not using the spaces efficiently.  It will cost £300 and Pendle Council will carry out the work if Colne Committee agree to pay for it.  It was decided that this should be done if possible so that there are less cars parking on the main road and pavements

CCllr White advised that there was never a planning condition put on the Hollin Hall mill development to protect ‘The Old Boiler House’ for access.  Cllr Hartley advised that he has employed a solicitor to protect the turning area outside Floats Mill due to continued and historical use of the land.  Cllr Hartley was advised that, if he speaks to Mr Knight, he must ensure that he advises he is acting on behalf of himself and other residents of Muck Hole, and not the Parish Council.

Suff Studios – the enforcement team are short staffed, and CCllr White is waiting for a report

The residents of Hall Road have asked for a quote for the road to be brought up to an adoptable state.  The cost is £90,000
Adele advised that she is waiting for Liberata to come back about the possible adoption of the small area of land at Bannister Close

CCllr White advised that 2 junior pitches are being made on the recreation ground from one of the larger pitches.

The goat shed occupant has now left.

Cllr Hodgson asked why, when Pendle Borough council carry out work, they stop at Wycoller car park and do not continue into the village.  The trimming of hedges at the side of the road stopped at the car park, and delivery vehicles often refuse 
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to go into Wycoller due to the overgrown hedges.  CCllr White to follow this up.

 
Residents Issues
John Riley attended the meeting to discuss issues that he has with the allotment situation.  It was explained that Cllr’s Plumb and Foulkes were managing the allotments and that they are slowly working through existing issues with long term tenants.  There are currently 5 new tenants who are very happy with the plots they have been allocated and are willing to travel to them.  John Riley has been sent an offer letter, but wants a specific plot, which is currently being used by someone else.  He was advised that others are available that are empty, and the offer is for one that is available.  Any issues with people having more than one allotment are not being tackled at the moment; the plan is to get people on the plots that are currently unoccupied.  If John does not take the allotment that he is offered, he has already been advised that he will go to the bottom of the waiting list, and it cannot be guaranteed that, when his name comes to the top, the one he wants will be available.  He was asked whether he would like to use the area for a garden or allotment as there would be a different pricing structure for a garden.  The Parish council are under no obligation to give people areas directly to the rear of their property, or to supply gardens, as they are allocated as allotments.  John apologised for the way he gone about this, as some of the e-mails sent were quite personal to his neighbour, and admits he should have attended a council meeting first.  The new terms and conditions cover all aspects of what tenants can and cannot have.  Cllr Foulkes advised that, once all the vacant allotments have been allocated, people who have multiple plots will be looked at.  Cllr Foulkes appreciates that John has been on the waiting list for quite some time, but splitting allotments that are currently being used is not on the agenda at the moment, and it was suggested the John take what is on offer so that he at least has some space to grow.  Cllr’s Plumb and Foulkes will look at the potential of people swapping allotments in the future if both parties agree.  They will feed this back as appropriate.
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Steven Hounslow is very happy to undertake the role of Lengthsman, on a self employed basis.  Adele to send the contract and he is happy to start as soon as possible.  Adele to also send a list of duties and frequencies and ask that the contract is signed.  Cllr Robinson asked that the bushes at Millennium garden are cut, and the grass at CNC is cut

Cllr Robinson also asked that a letter be sent to Trish Hardy for the work she had done in the run up to NWIB as she had been a huge help.  Adele to send 
Cllr Robinson asked whether it was OK to order the autumn plants.  This was agreed.  Proposed Cllr Crompton, seconded Cllr Foulkes, all in favour

Cllr Robinson advised that she will be happy to continue to ensure that the planters are all in order, but feels she cannot continue producing the portfolio for NWIB.  Cllr Foulkes thinks there could be an easier way to produce this will the help of the community groups, but needs looking in to.  Cllr Reyner suggested that a letter be sent to Cllr Robinson thanking her for her enthusiasm, work and motivation in the work she has done for NWIB.  
Community Centre

Cllr Steven Wilcock the handover will take place on 30th September, so the new committee will take over the running of the centre on 1st October.  Pendle Borough Council are writing to all user groups to advise them of this.
Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that the extension at Park cottages has been approved.  It has also been reported that a window opening and patio have been created at Stunstead Cottages and this is under investigation as there is no planning application for this and the building is listed.
It has been reported that Middle Beardshaw are using their land for camping.  This is also under investigation.
 
Allotments
Following John Riley’s complaint to Andrew Stephenson MP, and subsequent attendance of the meeting, Adele to write to Andrew and advise of the outcome.  A meeting is also to be scheduled to meet Andrew to show him what is happening at the allotments.
Memorial for Raymond Clough

Adele to contact the alternative person Victor suggested and obtain cost of ‘In Memory of Raymond Clough 1938 to 2013
New Access road on Tram Tracks

This is being investigated by Pendle Council Planning department.  Adele to chase for an update
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Floats Mill Issue

CCllr White reported back that the land in question is unadopted and there is no condition on the original plans.  It is now in the hands of the residents to sort
Parish Matters

Cllr Foulkes has had a query from a resident of Well Head asking why the top 10’ of the path that has been cleaned from Gladstone Terrace to Well Head hasn’t been done.  Adele to ask and report back
Planning Applications

13/14/0291P – Variation of conidition: Vary condition 2 of 13/14/0042P to substitute revised plans to increase the width of the rear extension and insert a window and patio window at Midge Hole, Hollin Hall, Trawden.  Advice received bank from the planning department that this has been passed

13/14/0283P – Erection of a single storey rear extension at 29 Leyland Close, Trawden.  .  Advice received bank from the planning department that this has been passed

13/14/0303P – Removal of condition 4 of planning permission 13/05/0688P regarding garage use.  .  Advice received bank from the planning department that this has been passed

13/14/0301P – Removal of condition 2 of planning permission 13/87/0145P relating to agricultural worker Clough View, Colne Road.  Advice received that this has been approved and the condition can be removed

13/14/0381P – Erection of a single Storey side extension at 3 Meadow Bottom Cottages, Hollin Hall.  The councillors have no objections to this application but it must be in-keeping with the property
Correspondence

Bank statement received

Reminder received from PBC asking for payment of invoice for £14.70 outstanding.  Payment received, but not allocated to the invoice.  Now sorted
Advice of the Colne and District Committee meeting on 7th August
Advice received that we have been successful in receiving an award for North West in Bloom and request for tickets received for the prize giving on 24th October.  It was agrred with cllr’s Robinson and Crompton would attend the presentation
Burnley new local plan for Burnley received
Notice of alterations to the register of electors
Posters received about the way that voting is changing
E-mail received from Jackie Peden from Laneshaw Bridge parish Council, with regards to the retrieval and reinstatement of the orb in the panoptican as they would like to work together to reinstate it.  Cllr Hodgson to speak to Jackie Peden about a resolution for this.
E-mail received inviting attendees to the Pendle Scrutiny Review Panel to be held on 19th august 2014

Advice received that Pendle Borough Council cannot assist in the adoption of the land at Floats Mill.  E-mail sent to Paul White requesting assistance from LCC

Agenda for the Council meeting received to be held on 17th July 2014

E-mail received from Simon Bucknell to advise he will ask the maintenance team to contact Cllr Robinson with reference to the depression in the road at Cemetery House

Response sent to Philip Mousdale with reference to the complaint about the conduct of Cllr’s Plumb and Foulkes by an allotment tenant

Agenda for the Development Management Committee received to be held on 21st July 2014

Form received for submitting agenda items for the Three Tier Forum meeting

Agenda received for the special meeting of the Health and Social Care Scrutiny Panel

Agenda received for the Accounts and Audit Committee on 23rd July

Advice received that the Stopping Up Order for the path from skipton Road to Dean street (alternative route) has been passed and will be closed

Advice received from Tom Partridge that the query regarding the footpath from Well Head to Gladstone Terrace has been unblocked with the soil and vegetation being removed

Advice received that the £500 grant for Trawden in Bloom from Pendle Borough council has been paid into the bank

Notification that the Pendle Fairtrade Group has been reaccredited
Advice received that Keighley Road will be closed 23/7 to 29/7 for urgent works

Advice received that Robin House Lane will be closed 3/9 to 19/9 for resurfacing works
Advice received that the Regional support Conference for the Fairtrade group will be held in September and October

Advice received that the fair-trade Group now has a Twitter and facebook account
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Advice received that Winewall Bridge will be closed from 11/8 to 15/5 to carry out repairs
Advice that Liberata are currently looking into the Parish councils proposed adoption of land at Bannister Close and will be in touch as soon as they have anything to report
Advice received that Wycoller Road will be closed from 11/8 to 12/9 for repairs to a retaining wall
Request from Pendle Council requesting £630 to provide a Christmas tree.  After a lengthy discussion it was agreed that the Parish council should pay for a Christmas tree, but would need to precept for this cost in future years.
Information received from Trawden forest Community Centre advising that they have now set up a Charitable Incorporated Organisation
Agenda received for the development management Committee to be held on 27th August 2014

Finance
Cheque number 1088 for £10.08 was returned to Heather Dawson for allotment rent

Cheque number 1089 for £295.28 was issued to Adele Waddington for August Pay
Cheque number 1090 for £39.33 was issued to Adele Waddington for July and August expenses 
Cheque number 1091 for £90.24 was issued to JRB Enterprise for dog gloves
Cheque number 1092 for £252.60 was issued to PJ Patten for repairs to the Victorian Toilet
Cheque number 1093 for £50 was issued to Lancashire Constabulary for shed alarms

Cheque number 1094 for £54 was issued to NWIB for presentation tickets
Cheque number 1095 for £630 was written for Pendle Borough Council for the Christmas tree
Cheque number 1096 for £100 was issued to St Marys Church for upkeep of the church clock
Cheque number 1097 for £125 was issued to Mountain Rescue
Cheque number 1098 for £125 was issued to North west Air Ambulance

Meeting closed 9.05pm
Next meeting 1st September, 7:00pm prompt

Dates for future meetings
October – 6th
November – 3rd
December – 1st
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